Monroe County Economic Development, Commerce & Tourism Committee
Regular Monthly Meeting, October 14, 2015
Cranfest Office, Warrens, WI

The meeting was called to order in accordance with the open meeting law requirements.

Committee members present: Sharon Folcey, Jim Schroeder, Bruce Humphrey, Nodji Van Wychen
Citizen members: Carol Ostrem, Mary Jo Hill.  
Advisory members:  Tina Thompson, Tim Hyma.
Economic Development Coordinator: Steve Peterson

Chair Folcey called the meeting to order at 9:04 a.m.

Update on Cranfest 2015:  Nodji Van Wychen updated the committee.  Estimates are that about 130,000 attended the 2015 fest and that plan are under way for next year’s festivities.  She also spoke on the Harvest Days they sponsored and that they had record crowds.   She stated that Outdoor Harvest filmed the harvest process.  A chef from the Pfister Hotel in Milwaukee was in attendance and will be featuring Weatherby Cranberries in their hotel restaurants as a “Straight to Your Plate” feature all of November.  Nodji also stated that the Discovery Center is doing very well and that they have doubled their bus tours.  Nodji left at 9:15 a.m. for bus tours.

Approval of Invoices/Budget Review:  The committee discussed the budget but no motions were made due to lack of quorum.  The September and October minutes will be submitted at the November meeting for approval along with any invoices.

Brochure for County Parks:  Jim Schroeder suggested that the committee wait and receive more information from Jarrod Roll.  Carol Ostrem asked about possibly developing the parks to become more user friendly.  Steve Peterson thought that the Wisconsin Technical College, located near the Angelo Park, may be interested in helping.  Sharon Folcey stated that there may be an issue with land ownership below the dam at Angelo Park.  Mary Jo Hill asked about the purpose and benefit of the brochures since all of the information is on the website.  Tim Hyma suggested that maybe the parks brochure idea could be incorporated into the visitors guide “Go Monroe County” and the parks could be highlighted instead of an actual brochure.  Brochures for the County Parks will be kept on the agenda.

Motor Coach Promotion:  Tim Hyma spoke about the fact that it is a lot of work and that it is very costly and much of the information he has is outdated.  Removal from the agenda was discussed.  Steve Peterson mentioned that WATA is doing their own field trip and is wondering if they will be advertising for motor coach tours.  He will see if he can get more information and bring it to the committee next month.

Downtown Revitalization Seminar:  Steve Peterson gave an update of speakers that will be at the seminar and reminded everyone of the date change to November 19th.  He also stated that he will be putting a newsletter together for the seminar.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Revitalization Loan:  The current brochure is outdated.  Steve Peterson said that he is updating and putting together a new brochure with current information and it should be available on-line.

WCA Conference Trade Show:  Steve P. had a booth set up and they handed out the “Go Monroe County” brochures.

EDCT Conference Location/Sub-committee:  The location under discussion is the Military Academy at Fort McCoy for the EDCT Conference on February 26th, 2016.  There is a full cafeteria with a large main hall and several smaller “break-out” rooms.  It is in a neutral location and very unique since it is state owned.  They can give tours and they have shooting simulators.  Items to be discussed with the sub-committee include:  Transportation as suggested from last year’s surveys, smaller break-outs for the workforce, have moderators more in tune with the presenters, keep presentations shorter, and have more question/answer time.  The committee would like to see last year’s presenter, Josh Tolley, back again.  The school districts are also very interested once again.  Tina Thompson made a motion to support the conference at the training institute at Fort McCoy.  Seconded by Tim Hyma.  All ayes, motion carried.

ED Coordinator Report:  Steve P. gave his ED report listing several conference and seminars that he attended.  The Kendall School has been sold and will possibly be opening as an assisted living facility.  .  Steve suggested that it would be nice to possibly put something in the local papers to thank the local communities for being supportive.  

5-minute Reports:
Hidden Valleys:  Carol Ostrem mentioned that this year will be the Norwalk Tractor Pull’s 50th anniversary.  Leon is also opening a wine and craft beer tasting facility.
ITBEC:  Nothing to report.
Chambers of Commerce:  SPARTA-Tim Hyma reported some dates to remember:
October 27th - Small Business Marketing at the Colonial from 11 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  
November 12th – Healthcare Compliance and Fair Labor Standards at Jake’s from 11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
They are finished with Fall Fest and will be starting to set up the Holiday Lights on Saturday.  They are building huts to sell ornaments out of this year.  TOMAH – Tina Thompson that both budgets have been approved for 2016.  She mentioned that the area guide still has ad space.  They are currently planning the Holiday Parade with the theme of “12 Days of Christmas”.  She stated that there have been several inquiries on businesses starting or relocating.  They have also had record phone calls on tourism.
WATA:  Steve P. mentioned the Ag Summit February 22-23 in Green Bay where he will be speaking.  Steve also mentioned that membership has doubled for the 2nd year in a row.
7 Rivers Alliance:  Date to remember Wednesday, November 4th, State of the Region.
Fort McCoy:  Nothing to report.

The next meeting will be November 12th, 2015 at a Sparta location to be determined.  May include Jail tour.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 a.m.  No motion due to lack of quorum.

Leslie Schreier
Recorder
